
DRAFT 
 

The Public Safety Retirement Board of Pima County, Arizona met in session on the 1st floor 
conference room at 1750 E Benson Highway, Tucson, AZ at 8:30 a.m. October 5th, 2022 
 
VOTING MEMEBERS PRESENT: 
 Ms. Jennifer Cabrera – Telephonically 

Mr. Leo Duffner 
Lt. Costaki Manoleas 
Sgt. Hans Goritz  
 

VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Mr. Michael Hellon  

 
  

 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
 Attorney:  David McEvoy  

Secretary: Robin Jobst 
Asst. Secretary: Patty Aron 
 

  
Ms. Cabrera, chair of the board convened the meeting at 8:31 a.m.  
 
Item 1 on the agenda was a Roll Call.  Attendance as listed above with Ms. Cabrera appearing 
telephonically.   
  
Item 2 on the agenda was the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Item 3 on the agenda was the approval of minutes from the meeting held on 09/07/22.  Sgt. 
Goritz motioned to approve the minutes as submitted.  Lt. Manoleas seconded the motion. 
Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Item 4 on the agenda was the for membership for Ernesto Aguirre (noted pre-existing condition), 
Benjamin Bateman, Clifford Bateman, Daryien Birmingham, Brandon Booker, Jesse Campbell 
(noted pre-existing condition), Santiago Casillas Velazquez, Kenneth Cornwell, Gil De Leon 
(noted pre-existing condition), Levi Garcia Peral, John Hisey-Long (noted pre-existing 
condition), Timothy Jessup (noted pre-existing condition), Rodolfo Lira IV (noted pre-existing 
condition), Ray Marquez, Anthony Miranda, Ramon Morales, Efrain Neyoy, Brian Robeson, 
Moshe Rubin, Kristopher Spradlin, Clayton Van Ord, Victor Varela (noted pre-existing 
condition), Michael Veluz, Anthony Wells and Rene Whaley all with an effective date of 
09/08/2022. Lt. Manoleas moved to approve the applications. Sgt. Goritz seconded the motion. 
Motion passed unanimously.  

Item 5 on the agenda was the review of return to work status of Patricia Willson. Ms. Jobst 
explained that Ms. Willson retired 09/03/21 as a Deputy in and rehired 09/26/22 as a Public 
Safety Transcription Tech an entry level position. Sgt. Goritz explained the positions are very 



different and she is still eligible to receive her pension. Lt. Manoleas seconded the motion. 
Motion passed unanimously. 

Item 6 on the agenda was other board business.  There was none.  

Item 7 was the call to the public.  There was none 

Lt. Manoleas moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Sgt. Goritz.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
Robin Jobst 
Secretary  


